Meeting to discuss Concession Stand in Mariposa Detention Basin

9-24-12

Attendees:

State Senator Sander Rue

City Councilor Dan Lewis

CAO Rob Perry

Director of DMD, Michael Riordan

Assistant Director Planning Department, Matt Conrad

City Engineer, Richard Dourte

Council Staff, Sarah Westbrook
Rhonda Methvin

Parks Dept, Sandy Zuschlag

Parks Dept, Kristy Diaz-Trahan
Mark Stillwell, Petroglyph Little League

City Floodplain Administrator, Curtis Cherne

The meeting began with Rhonda providing a history of the project, the depth of water in the facility based on some report from Wilson and Company, Dam Safety Bureau approval, and the e-mail from Dale Hoff July 19, 2011.  She left out that the e-mail mentioned the building should not be built on the ground and that it could be permitted per FEMA Technical Bulletin 7.
I distributed the attached package.  Few looked at it.

Planning Dept. staff explained the possible consequences to the City’s NFIP status if at a later date FEMA or the Federal Insurance Administrator found this building as a violation.  First of all, they would put us on probation, while doing that, FEMA would notify the news networks and the press.  We also explained that the 1220 people who currently have flood insurance would see their flood insurance policies increase if the City was suspended from the NFIP. 
I also mentioned that this possible violation would continue to eternity and never go away.  It could be some time in the future that we could be found in violation.  The current FEMA administration may not have a problem with it, but future administrations might.  In addition, lots of people will see this building under construction and after it is built and it may raise a few eyebrows.

I proposed an alternate location southeast of the proposed location that is near the trail and above the BFE.   Rhonda said the Dam Safety Bureau would not allow it.  Mark Stilwell said it was not convenient enough.  It was decided to pursue the location at the bottom of the facility with a variance.

It was difficult for DMD personnel to understand the NFIP regulations; they kept mentioning potential damage due to floodwaters.  Other attendees did not have this difficulty understanding the NFIP regulations  

We discussed the variance process and I mentioned that it was everyone in the room that should approve the variance, not just me.

I informed the attendees that the City has never done a variance before, because we make everyone build above the BFE. 

Councilor Lewis proposed going ahead with the construction without prior federal approval.  Rob Perry said we will pursue federal approval first.

We discussed removing the building if it was a violation.  It is not clear that removal was agreed upon.
After much discussion, it was decided that the City would seek prior approval of the variance through FEMA and the Federal Insurance Administrator before approving the Building Permit.
I volunteered to send the variance to FEMA, but suggested that Rhonda send it to the Federal Insurance Administrator since I did not know who that was.

There was consensus that if the variance was approved, we would build the concession stand, if the variance was not approved we would not build the concession stand, if there was neither approval nor disapproval, we would reconvene to discuss
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